
Effective September 2020, Centralia’s Municipal Docket will be heard in the Boone County
Courthouse in Columbia, and will no longer be heard in the Centralia Municipal Building. This
plan has been in place for several months and is not related to COVID-19.

Effective September 1, parties will no longer be able to pay their court costs or fines in
Centralia. Parties will need to pay in person at the Boone County Courthouse, or online at:

 

For outstanding costs already owed:
https://www2.courts.mo.gov/pbw/search.do?execution=e1s1

To “plead and pay”: https://www.courts.mo.gov/page.jsp?id=1886

 

For information please contact the Centralia Municipal Office at 682-2139 or Boone County
Circuit Clerk at 886-4000.
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